
	 	
Ministry	of	Culture		
Maistrova	10	
1000	Ljubljana	
Slovenia	

Dear	Madam/Sir,	

I,	the	undersigned	Zane	Gruntmane	founder	and	director	of	the	independent	producCon	
company	“Pigeon-bridge”	(Latvia),	am	being	informed	of	the	current	situaCon	at	the	
contemporary	art	scene	in	Slovenia,	regarding	the	lack	of	structural	and	financial	support	for	
NGO’s	and	the	lack	of	construcCve	dialogue	with	the	decision-makers	at	the	Ministry	of	
Culture.		

Slovenian	contemporary	art	is	one	of	the	most	vital	segments	of	the	contemporary	art	
globally,	as	well	as	one	of	the	most	vital	and	reflecCve	segments	of	Slovenian	society.		It	is	
known	to	us	that	the	great	majority	of	contemporary	art	pracCces	are	implemented	in	the	
independent,	non-governmental	and	non-profit	part	of	the	scene.	The	work	of	these	
organizaCons	and	individual	arCsts	are	of	immense	value	and	meaning	for	the	global	art	
scene,	and	a	sign	of	a	developed,	democraCcally	framed	society.	Any	drasCc	reducCons,	the	
impossibility	of	dialogue,	disconnecCon	of	the	parCcipants	from	the	processes	of	common	
interest	at	the	art	scenes,	put	in	danger,	not	only	further	development	of	these	scenes,	but	
also,	its	past	achievements,	creaCng	disconCnuity	and	ouUlow	of	knowledge	that	are	almost	
impossible	to	cure.			

We	hereby	express	deep	concern	in	regard	to	the	current	events	between	the	independent	
art	scene	and	the	Ministry	of	Culture.	As	colleagues	and	long-term	partners	of	the	arCsCc	
associaCons	and	organizaCons	in	the	independent	scene	from	Slovenia,	we	are	alarmed	by	
the	lack	of	transparent	procedures	of	funding,	lack	of	experCse	at	the	Ministry’s	
commissions	and	other	working	bodies,	and	the	Ministry’s	lack	of	capaciCes	to	defend	the	
posiCon	of	culture	and	arts	in	its	own	society.	
We	protest	over	the	current	situaCon	and	we	call	for:		

- the	inclusion	of	the	competent	professionals	into	the	vital	decision-making	processes	
at	the		Ministry	of	culture	

- enlargement	of	the	budgets	for	culture,	parCcularly	for	the	non-profit	organizaCons	
- re-structuring	of	the	Ministry	of	Culture	to	achieve	more	coherent	cultural	poliCcs	in	

Slovenia	
- the	beginning	of	a	dialogue	with	the	independent	art	scene	in	Slovenia		
- an	inclusive	vision	for	the	development	of	cultural	poliCcs,	in	parCcular	as	they	relate	

to	the	independent	art	producCon.		

With	commitment	and	support	to	the	art	scene	in	Slovenia,	we	send	our	best	regards,	

ZEG
4th of February, 2018


